Enrique J.S. Agustin Named Port Deputy GM

Agustin offers more than 35 years of excperience in commercial port industry

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
June 8, 2009

The Port Authority of Guam Board of Director has selected Enrique J.S. Agustin as the new Deputy
General Manager for the government’s commercial sea port.

Agustin has combined more than 35 years of civilian and military expetience in the industry. He most
recently worked at Horizon Lines of Guam as the Terminal Service Manager and was responsible for
marine cargo and seaport terminal operations and handled 850 vessels with an annual operating budget of
more than $8 Million. Agustin worked for Horizon from 1991 until earlier this year.

“Our new Deputy General Manager brings a wealth of experience in this industry, which will help us in our
modernization efforts to transform the Port Authority of Guam into a wotld-class sea port,” said Port
General Manager Glenn A. Leon Guerrero. “I look forward to working with Enrique Agustin on our goal
to prepare the Port for significant growth and to ensure that our agency, which is the lifeline to our
community, continues to move our island forward in these exciting times.”

Agustin’s experience in the industry includes work in the civilian and military communities. From 1971 until
1990 he served as a Military Officer in the U.S. Army where he worked on various modes of transportation
including airlift and truck transportation along with rail operations. As a commissioned officer, Agustin was
assigned various logistics and transportation assignments moving personnel and equipment from stateside
location to overseas deployment destinations.

He has a master’s degree in contract administration (procurement) and also worked as a contracting officer
with the U.S. Army, responsible for contract awards and performance monitoring of major equipment
acquisition.

“I am excited to be here at the Port Authority of Guam so Ican assist in the monumental efforts already
underway to modernize our commercial sea port,” Agustin said. “While working for Horizon I had the
opportunity to interact on a daily basis with Port employees so this really feels like a homecoming for me. I
am proud to now be a part of the Port Strong’ team and I look forward to working with the dedicated men
and women of the Port Authority family.”

Agustin was one of seven applicants for the position. He was selected by the Board of Directors last week
and began his first day at the Port on Monday, June 8, 2009.

For more information, please contact Port Marketing Administrator Bernadette Meno at (671) 477-5931 ext.
300 or via email at bmeno@portouam.com
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